
 

NEVER say NEVER 

In the midst of the seemingly endless storm, 
look to the promise of the rainbow - 
the rain shall not prevail! 
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A Newsletter Dealing with Obsessive Compulsive Disorder  

W e have talked here before about some of the dynamics involved in family relationships and in par-

ent/child relationships when dealing with a loved one suffering from OCD. We learned ways to 

help and support through understanding without accommodating. 

But what about the added challenges that are encountered when considering partner relationships? How 

can we identify these and what steps can we take to mitigate their impact on the relationship? 

Further complicating the issue is a point of view that was brought up by one of our OCDFM members, 

who recently submitted his thoughts and fears on the subject of marriage when struggling with OCD. In 

expressing his own doubts about the success of such a union, he focused attention on the stigma that he 

sees as undermining the general acceptance of mental illness in our society. See his article on page 5. 

Note that we are not talking here about the specific manifestation known as Relationship OCD (rOCD), in 

which the sufferer experiences fears and obsessive thoughts about the suitability of his or her partner or 

about the relationship itself. In this issue of Never Say Never, we look at ways that couples might work 

together with empathy, compassion, and mutual respect brought about by knowledge and understanding of 

the enemy that threatens to break them apart. As with all things in life, we strive for success through 

strength. 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS  
 

The OCD Foundation of Michigan wishes 
everyone the best of the holiday season, and a New 

Year filled with good health and happiness, hope, and 
peace of mind. 


